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Coming up...
are many activities including music, the arts,
children’s nights, and spring sport schedules.  

For more information either go to our website
at rsdwi.org or visit us on Facebook.

https://www.rsdwi.org/community/monthly-newsletters.cfm
http://rsdwi.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RSDRockets


Dear Randolph parents and community, 

As we delve into the month of March filled with excitement and camaraderie, and what
may be one of the best times of the year to be a sports fan, I'm thrilled to reflect on the
remarkable journey we've had during this year's basketball and wrestling seasons. The
dedication, passion, and competitive spirit displayed by our athletes, coaches, and
supporters have truly been commendable. Our boys basketball team has tied for 1st
place in the conference with a couple tough losses to Pardeeville and they have received
a #2 seed in the WIAA state tournament brackets. Our girls basketball team has won a
fourth straight Trailways Conference Championship and received a #4 seed in the WIAA
state tournament brackets. Our wrestling team is just off of a trip for some to sectionals,
although there are no state athletes this year, I think next year may be a different story. 

Our basketball courts and wrestling mats have witnessed extraordinary feats of
athleticism, teamwork, and determination. From buzzer-beating shots to nail-biting pins,
each moment has been a testament to the hard work and commitment of our student-
athletes. However, amidst the cheers and celebrations, it's imperative that we take a
moment to reflect on how we conduct ourselves in the stands and how we treat others
involved in the game. As proud members of our community, it's essential that we uphold
the values of respect, integrity, and sportsmanship at all times.

I find myself in a very unique role. I have grown up in the area, taught, and have been an
administrator at a different local school, and my kids play sports at another local school.
I am around athletics all the time whether I like it or not. With that being said I have been
able to watch all different levels and all the different types of fans, and I do want to let
everyone know that while the thrill of competition can evoke intense emotions, it's
crucial that we demonstrate grace and dignity in victory and defeat. Our behavior
towards opposing teams, coaches, and referees reflects not only on ourselves but also
on our community as a whole. By showing respect and appreciation for all those
involved, we set a positive example for our students and future generations.

As we continue to support our athletes in the upcoming games and tournament series, or
even our recreation finales, let's remember the importance of sportsmanship. Let's
cheer enthusiastically for our teams while also showing respect for our opponents. Let's
applaud the efforts of coaches and officials who work tirelessly to ensure fair play and
uphold the integrity of the game. Let the players play, coaches coach, and the officials
officiate! 

Together, let's make every game not only a showcase of athletic talent but also a
celebration of sportsmanship and mutual respect. By fostering a culture of positivity, we
can create an environment where everyone can succeed. Thank you for your unwavering
support and dedication to our student-athletes. Together, we can continue to make our
community proud both on and off the court.

Brian Zacho
District Administrator

From the desk of Mr. Zacho
It’s a great day to be a Rocket!



  Dear Families,

I hope this newsletter finds you well. Here are some important  updates
 and announcements for you:

Announcements:
Course Requests for 2024-2025: Please remember to turn in all course requests to
Mrs. Medema.
Girls and Boys Basketball: Best of luck to our girls and boys basketball teams as they
enter their respective tournaments!
National FFA Week: We celebrated National FFA Week from February 19th to 22nd.
There were dress-up days, a food drive, and competitive games. Let's show our
support for FFA!
ACT Testing for Juniors: Juniors will be taking the ACT on March 12th. Students in
grades 9, 10, and 12 will be participating in off-site activities on that day to minimize
disruptions.

Resources:
I wanted to share two valuable resources aimed at bolstering substance use prevention
efforts among the student community. As we strive to protect our children from the
dangers of drug exposure, I believe the two resources below can serve as a vital tool for
parents and educators.

Parent's Guide to Peer Pressure: This guide discusses how social media platforms play
a significant role in modern-day peer pressure among teenagers, and offers valuable
tips for parents on how to help their teens navigate this issue.
Protecting Children From Online Drug Dealers: In the digital age, online drug dealing
poses a significant threat. Our resource provides essential tools to safeguard children,
including the "Emoji code" to identify online drug dealing, insights into the Dark web,
and online safety measures.

Additionally, we are aware of the prevalence of vaping amongst teens and of the dangers
of it. We have created a resource called Education & Prevention for Teens on Vaping,
which explores what vaping is and goes through the risks associated with it.

Celebration from the Week:
We had a wonderful performance of "Peter and the Starcatcher". A big thank you to all
involved in making it a success!

Your partnership is invaluable to us, and we are grateful for your continued support and
involvement in your child's education. Together, we can help our students thrive and
succeed.

Warm regards,
Mrs. Jen Kurtz
Randolph MS/HS Principal

https://www.addicted.org/supe/parents/parents-guide-to-peer-pressure/
https://www.addicted.org/supe/parents/parents-guide-to-peer-pressure/
https://www.addicted.org/supe/parents/protecting-children-from-online-drug-dealers/
https://www.addicted.org/supe/parents/protecting-children-from-online-drug-dealers/
https://www.addicted.org/supe/teens/teens-and-vaping/


 Randolph Elementary Families-

With the start of second semester, students and staff are working hard
and it shows in daily work, on report cards, and in the assessments 
students are taking. If you have any questions about how your child
is progressing in school, please feel free to reach out to your child’s teacher.  

We are proud of our respectful, responsible, safe and kind learners in Randolph. One way
students show their responsibility is by being in class on time each morning. I know it is
warm and comfy under the blankets on these wintery mornings. However, the bell rings
at 8:05 a.m. and our students are expected to be in class ready to learn by 8:10 a.m. each
day. Some students are kicking the habit of tardiness. However, some students are still
arriving at school after the morning bell. If your student is one who arrives late, please
encourage him or her to set an alarm a bit earlier so he/she does not miss out on the first
five to ten minutes of instruction. Although it may not seem like much, that is the time
each day that teachers set the tone for the day as well as getting students organized and
prepared for a full day of learning. Please encourage your child to be at school by 8:00
a.m.

We are busy planning for summer programming. Please hold the dates between June 3,
2024 and June 21, 2024 as an opportunity for your student to engage in some old
favorites and some new classes. This summer we will be holding summer classes in June
for three weeks. Thus, in addition to the old favorites like legos and robotics, we will
have some reading and math opportunities during the three week summer program.
Watch Skylert for information about how to sign up in early April.  

As always, please call or email if you have questions, concerns or feedback about your
child’s learning experience this school year. We value your feedback and look forward to
partnering with you in service to the children of Randolph.  

Regards,

Christy Fay
Elementary Principal

"Save the Date""Save the Date""Save the Date"
Title I Family NightTitle I Family NightTitle I Family Night
April 25, 5:00-6:30April 25, 5:00-6:30April 25, 5:00-6:30



February was CTE Month
 (Career Technical Education)

Pictured L-R: Mr. Cal Bouwkamp (Agricultural Teacher),
Mrs. Amy Medema (Youth Apprenticeship/CTE), Mrs. Billie

Jo Brusveen (FFA Advisor), Mr. Paul Logan (Business
Teacher), Mr. Eric Schwandt (Family Consumer Science
Teacher), and Mr. Darin Drews (Technology Education

Teacher). 

Top row:  Michelle Cluppert, Faye DeBoer, Tim Douma,
Darin Drews, Jen Killoran,  Troy Ryan,   Bottom row:  

Michelle Miller, Brian Zacho, Cory Smit. Seth Braker, Dave
Vander Werff, Matt Pekarske, Randy Nickel.  Not pictured:  

Kanon Smit

We are thankful for our bus drivers!

Thank you Mrs. Schulz, Ms. Perkins
and Mrs. Medema for everything

you do for our students!

Left to right:  Megan Hemling, Norine
Schaalma, Pam Alderden



Dress Up Days
Monday, April 8: 

Neon & Tye-Dye Day
Tuesday, April 9: 

What do you want to be
when you grow up?

Wednesday, April 10: 
Favorite Character/Cartoon Shirt Day

Thursday, April 11 
Color Day:

Toddlers-purple
4K-blue
K-green

1st-yellow
2nd-orange

3rd-red
Friday, April 12: 

School Spirit Day (blue & white)

 

Come join us for: 
Children’s Wellness Information
Community Agencies & Programs
information
Children’s Games
Scholastic Book Fair
Face Painting
Children’s Inflatable & Bounce Houses
Basket Raffle of Kids’ Themed Baskets 
(Proceeds will go to ?)

Supper-eat together as a family! 
(Proceeds support ?)





Fourth grade stem activity in the library.  
Students were learning about circuits,
conductivity and grounding. Students

electrified playdough, paper, fruits,
gummy worms and more..

The Middle School Forensics team has been
hard at work practicing their pieces for an

upcoming Level 2 meet at the end of
February. They recently participated in a

Level 1 Meet in January where all
participants received Excellence ribbons! 

Pictured left to right:  Dalila Vera, Cullen Higgins,
Graham Wood, Adler Alva

-Fuertes.  Missing are Olivia Rau, Chris Arredondo,
Alexis Vree and Haley Jordan

Fresh off of their second straight conference championship, the Randolph High School
Forensics team advanced all 17 members through the Sub-District. Next up this spring,

the team will continue their quest for members to qualify for the State meet in April.

Learning through STEM

Forensics 



The High School and Middle School Band and Choir students are currently busy
working on Solo and Ensemble music.  They will be performing in Montello on

March 2.    The High School Band Pep Band has been performing at the varsity boys
and girls basketball games this season. They also had an Alumni Pep Band on

February 9 at the girls basketball game. 

The High School Band and Choir
students are also getting ready

for our Nashville trip from March
22-25.  They will be going to the
Grand Ole Opry, Country Music

Hall of Fame, Belle Meade Horse
Plantation, and will be performing

at Vanderbilt College.



Education & Human Services Career (EHSC) Club

This fall, the Education & Human Services Career (EHSC) Club went on a visit to UW-
Oshkosh to tour the university for “Future Titans Teacher Day”. On December 13, the
club toured the Prairie Ridge Community Hospital and learned about job shadow
opportunities there. 

In January, we kicked off the year with a visit to Prairie View Elementary in Beaver Dam
to observe teachers at a high performing school in our area of the state. The EHSC club
then gave back to the community and visited Golden Years Senior Living & Randolph
Health Services Assisted Living to volunteer to play BINGO with the residents. 

On March 6, 2024 the following students will be attending the Wisconsin Educators
Rising 2024 Conference Summit at UW Stevens Point: Brandon Alva-Fuertes, Kaylee
Bates, Sarah Behm, Lauren Grieger, Macy Kohlback, Miley Lenz, Taya Pulvermacher,
Tessa Sadoski, Ava Schmit, Faith Stiemsma, Owen Summers, and Ashtyn Wiersma. Next
year, we hope to have some students competing at the state and national levels for
Educators Rising, but so far, it’s been a busy and awesome year! If you have any
questions about the club, please reach out to the advisor at DaughertyJ@rsdwi.org.

mailto:DaughertyJ@rsdwi.org


On February 16 and 17, the Randolph Theatre
Department presented Peter and the Starcatcher, a

prequel to Peter Pan. The cast amazed audiences with
their acting, singing, swordfighting, and much more!

The Art Club
worked hard to
get the set and

background
scenery ready.



Winterf
est

Winterf
est

Winterf
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High School students enjoyed the
Winterfest dance.  Pictured above are

court members (L-R) Reagan Drews
and Nicholas Katsma, Faith Stiemsma

and Troy Logan, King and Queen
Johnny Alva and Leah Vander Galien,
Karlee Baugher and William Bakken.

SnowflakeSnowflakeSnowflake
DanceDanceDance

The Snowflake Dance was a great success! Lots of
elementary students and their parents were seen

have a GREAT time!  Thanks to the generous
donations, we are able to get more books for our
vending machine! Thanks to everyone who came,

donated, and had a good time.  Thanks also to Mrs.
Swanson for being an awesome DJ.

Pictured:  Mrs. Swanson and her nephew, DJ Jeremiah



DATE: Saturday, April 6, 2024
PLACE: Marriott West, 1313 John Q Hammons

Dr., Middleton, WI 53562
TIME: Reception 4:30-5:30 p.m., Dinner 5:30

p.m.
TICKETS: $50 each, can be purchased on-line

at www.wifca.org (choose Hall of Fame
Banquet from the drop-down
menu under the events tab.)

Rio/Fall River/Cambria-Friesland/Randolph Wrestling is committed to developing champions both
on and off the mat. We believe a Champion is one who lives by high ideals, knows how to set

realistic goals, and to dedicate themselves toward achieving them. The goal of the program is to
make the wrestling experience enjoyable, educational, and enriching! Pursuant to this philosophy,

we will expect our athletes, wrestling personnel, and coaches to represent our program and
schools in an acceptable fashion at all times.

Congratulations to
Randolph Junior, Owen

Pigeon on qualifying
for WIAA D2 wrestling

sectionals!

Randolph had four students
on the team this year.

Jiana Forbes

Abigail Stephen

Abram Stephen

http://www.wifca.org/


Congratulations to Mya Moldenhauer on
surpassing 1000 career points! She is the

8th player in Randolph girls basketball
history to achieve this milestone.

Congratulations to our
Randolph Seniors and to

the 2023-24 Girls
Basketball Team on
winning Conference

Champions!

Thank you, Mrs. Greeno, for taking so
many pictures for our school!

Seniors

Rylea Alvin, Mya Moldenhauer, Lauren
Grieger, Leah Vander Galiein, Faith Stiemsma



Congratulations to our Rocket Boys Basketball team
on winning co-conference champs!!
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Middle School Girls Basketball
continues to improve this

season! Both teams feature six
girls who work hard to get better

each and every game.  Thank
you to our coaches Ben Clark

and Jonah Williams for working
with these girls and building
them as players and people.

MS
G
I
R
L
S

GUYS
We didn’t have team pictures for the 8th grade boys’ team but here are a few action shots.

7th Grade Team - Thank you, Ben Clark,
for your coaching contribution this year!

Thank you, Parker Kohn, for
your  coaching leadership

for our 8th grade team.



In November 2023, students volunteered to “RESOLVE” to fight Alzheimer’s and other
dementia. On January 5, 2024 our students celebrated their fundraising efforts at an assembly.

Pictured above are the student volunteers that raised money for RESOLVE. 58
participants in all. These students raised a total of $6,506.00!

Top 3 Collectors in this year’s 
RESOLVE event were:
Cambria Heins: $210
Lily Summers: $261

Evelyn Skinner Roy: $348

(In Back: Guest Ms. Stephanie
Ziemke from the Alzheimer’s
Association. Left to right: Lily

Summers, Evelyn Skinner-Roy, &
Cambria Heins.)

A plaque commemorating this year’s
RESOLVE event will hang on the wall
outside of the elementary office. A
reminder of our fight as well as the

power of volunteerism & philanthropy. 



The Alzheimer’s Association (AA) uses color coded flowers to help people understand
the importance of the fight against Alzheimer’s.

A yellow flower represents someone who cares about a person with Alzheimer’s.
A purple flower represents a person who has lost a loved one to Alzheimer’s

An orange flower represents a person who supports the vision of a world without
Alzheimer’s. (This is the AA’s mission.)

A blue flower represents a person who is living with Alzheimer’s or other dementia.

Today, this flower garden
looks something like this…

However, there is a white
flower. It represents the

first person to survive
Alzheimer’s. Currently,

there is not a white flower
in the garden. We continue

to hope and fight for the
white flower to become

part of the garden! Students help demonstrate the flower
analogy at the assembly. 

(Left to right: Oscar Meagher, Payton
Knight, Zach Jens, Levi Grahn.) 

RESOLVE is a PTO sponsored event. The PTO receives 25% of the profits which help fund the event and
goes to support the students and staff in the Randolph School District. 75% went to the Alzheimer’s

Association.

At the Assembly, top
fundraising students

Cambria Heins and Lily
Summers help dedicate

the plaque and top
fundraiser Evelyn Skinner-
Roy presented the check

to Guest speaker Ms.
Sephanie Ziemke.



All the students who volunteered and the staff, family, and
community that supported their efforts.
Special guest Ms. Stephanie Ziemke, Alzheimer’s Association, Vice
President of Development.
The RESOLVE committee members: Mrs. Baugher, Mrs. Drews, Mrs.
Emmerich, Ms.Gorr, Mr. Nelson, Mrs. Otto, Mrs. Schumacher, & Mrs.
Swanson
Mrs. Greeno (photography)
Wausau Awards and Engraving (plaque)
Mr. Johnson (assembly technology)

THANK YOU TO:

PLEASE JOIN US FOR OUR 2024 EVENT NEXT SCHOOL YEAR!
(Recipient to be determined.)



*PTO provided a home cooked meal for the staff in-service day on January 15th, and in
February, PTO stocked the break rooms with lots of snacks and drinks for staff!!

(We ❤️our staff!!!) 
*January’s Elementary Snowflake Dance was attended by 126 students and parents and

over $400 was collected and donated for the book vending machine! 
*PTO purchased leap frogs for teachers to use in their classrooms as a fun way to

celebrate leap year. 
*PTO donated $250 to the National Honor Society for MS/HS Hypnotist.

*PTO is donating $300 for the Children's Festival Bounce House.
*PTO purchased and is awaiting the arrival of a school song banner for the gym.

*PTO meets in the Elementary Library @ 4:30pm on the 4th Monday of each month.

Did you know that you can purchase gift cards from the Randolph PTO???
Through our RaiseRight (Scrip) program, we sell gift cards at face value, and the

companies give us a percentage of money on EVERY single gift card sold!!! FREE MONEY
for the PTO! 

How would I do this, you ask??? It’s super easy! You can order online!!!!!! You can even
use a credit card now to pay for your order online! (email ptor@rsdwi.org for

instructions) We have some cards available on hand, email ptor@rsdwi.org for
availability, and pay by check to Randolph PTO. 

We have gift cards available for gas stations, grocery stores, Amazon, Culvers, T’s, and
much more. Buy cards for your own personal use or for gifting purposes! Please join us

in this EASY fundraising opportunity and support the PTO by purchasing
RaiseRight/Scrip gift cards!!! 

News!News!News!

mailto:ptor@rsdwi.org


Most of  us have used a vending machine to get soda, candy, chips, and even sandwiches.  
This year our school has a BOOK vending machine.  The difference in this machine is that
it dispenses books and is free.  All the student needs is a token which can be received for
his/her birthday, chosen as a PBIS award, given as a classroom reward, etc.  The students

are really loving receiving free books and we love encouraging them to read!  We
appreciate those who have donated funds so we can keep refilling the many variety of

books that are available to offer our students.

A Vending Machine for BOOKS!

Hazel Meagher decided that for her
birthday, she want to raise money to help

purchase books for the book machine.  Her
birthday party raised $355!!  Then some

friends donated another $145, bumping the
total to $500!!  Above Hazel is pictured the
day she brought in the cash that she raised.  

Thank you, Hazel!!!

Read Across America - 6th grade students enjoying reading



ThisThis

  &&
That
That

READ ACROSS AMERICA WEEK
BOOK CHARACTER DAY

READ ACROSS AMERICA WEEK
BOOK CHARACTER DAY

The 4K children made a
memorable time with
their grandparents on
February 23. It was a
wonderful afternoon

with almost fifty
grandparents able to

join their grandchild for
an afternoon of crafts,

games and stories.
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Ms. Sam used

Valentine’s Day
to teach the elementary

students to also love
themselves.

Elementary Concerts
are Special







OPEN ENROLLMENT FOR 2024-2025

Open enrollment allows parents to apply for their children to attend public
school in a district in which they do not reside. Parents can apply during
the regular open enrollment application period for the 2024-2025 school

year until April 30 at 4:00 pm. Late applications cannot and will not be
accepted.

Information regarding open enrollment, including the online application, can
be found on the Wisconsin Department of Public Instruction website at

dpi.wi.gov/open-enrollment

Existing Open-Enrolled students attending Randolph School District will
not need to Open-Enroll for the 24-25 school year. The previous approval
continues from year to year, including the upcoming school year, as our

policy does not require annual Open Enrollment applications.
Please contact Donna Waterworth at waterworthd@rsdwi.org or 920-326-

2427 if you have questions about the open enrollment process.

Randolph
Board of Education

Wayne Vanderploeg, President
Gary DeVries, Vice president

Allen Drews, Treasurer
Barb Braker, Clerk
Mike Biel, Member

Keith Medema, Member
Josh Jens, Member

District Administrator:
Brian Zacho

Regular School Board meetings are usually held
on the third Monday of the month in the Middle
School/High School library at 6:30 pm. Agendas
for these meetings are posted at the Randolph

Village Hall, National Exchange Bank in
Randolph, Randolph Hometown Pharmacy and
the Randolph School District office vestibule. 

This newsletter includes only a small sample of all the
good things happening at the Randolph School District.

Be sure and visit our Facebook page to see more.

NOTICE OF ELECTION OF SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS
(S.120.06(8)(c) Wisconsin Statutes

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN to the qualified electors of the School District of
Randolph that on Tuesday, April 2, 2024, an election of school board members

for a term of three (3) years, April 22, 2024 to April 25, 2027.

Candidates for the school board are as follows:
GARY A DEVIRES

BARBARA BRAKER
JOHN STAMPFLI

Electors will vote in their regular polling places.
Polls will be open at 7:00 a.m. and close at 8:00 p.m.

Dated this twelfth day of February 2024

BARBARA BRAKER
SCHOOL DISTRICT CLERK

mailto:waterworthd@rsdwi.org
https://www.facebook.com/RSDRockets

